The Board of School Trustees of the Centerville-Abington Community Schools met at 7:00 p.m. The following members present via Zoom: Renee Westover, Susan Hamilton, and Todd Duke. Brad Lambright was present from the board room. Andy Wandersee was absent. The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America.

Motion by Renee Westover, second by Todd Duke, to approve the consent items as presented. Those voting in favor were: Todd Duke, Renee Westover, Susan Hamilton, and Brad Lambright. There were no votes against. Documentation follows.

Brad Lambright opened the floor to community comments. There were no comments and the floor was closed by Mr. Lambright.

The Board of Trustees recognized Thomas Hamilton on his retirement from Centerville-Abington Community Schools after 44 years of teaching in area schools. Motion by Susan Hamilton, second by Renee Westover, to approve a resolution honoring Thomas Hamilton for his service and retirement from Centerville-Abington Community Schools as read. Those voting in favor were: Todd Duke, Renee Westover, Susan Hamilton, and Brad Lambright. There were no votes against. Documentation follows.

The Board of Trustees recognized Bill Lewis for being selected Centerville-Abington Community Schools 2020 Teacher of the Year. Motion by Todd Duke, second by Renee Westover, to approve a resolution honoring Bill Lewis for being selected Centerville-Abington Community Schools 2020 Teacher of the Year as read. Those voting in favor were: Todd Duke, Renee Westover, Susan Hamilton, and Brad Lambright. There were no votes against. Documentation follows.

Brad Lambright opened a hearing on the proposed Superintendent's contract. There were no comments and the hearing was closed by Mr. Lambright.

Mike Shipman, Prosecuting Attorney, from the Wayne County Prosecutor's Office spoke to the Board and building principals about child abuse and attendance issues related to public school students in Wayne County.

Old Business: The building principals presented the 2020 – 2021 curriculum material proposals and curriculum material rental and fees for consideration. Motion by Susan Hamilton, second by Todd Duke, to approve the 2020 – 2021 curriculum material proposals and curriculum material rental and fees as presented. Those voting in favor were: Todd Duke, Renee Westover, Susan Hamilton, and Brad Lambright. There were no votes against. Documentation follows.

New Business:

Mr. Stevenson presented a service agreement with Joetta Harris Education consulting for consideration. Motion by Renee Westover, second by Susan Hamilton, to approve the service agreement with Joetta Harris Education consulting as presented. Those voting in favor were: Todd Duke, Renee Westover, Susan Hamilton, and Brad Lambright. There were no votes against.

Mr. Campbell gave an update on the food distribution to students during the COVID-19 pandemic. He reported that the final distribution occurred on May 20, and a total of 16,475 breakfasts and 16,430 lunches were served.

Additional Items:

- Mr. Stevenson presented two additional employment reports for consideration. Motion by Renee Westover, second by Todd Duke, to approve the two additional employment reports as presented. Those voting in favor were: Todd Duke, Renee Westover, Susan Hamilton, and Brad Lambright. There were no votes against.
 - Special congratulations were expressed to Tim Hollendonner on being hired as the new high school principal.

-	Renee Westover mentioned that parents on the SNAP program will likely receive additional help with food during the summer months.
-	Dr. McCoy noted that he will be met with area superintendents this week for discussion of issues affecting schools; and, that they meet regularly (every Tuesday).

 Motion by Todd Duke, second by Susan Hamilton, to adjourn the meeting at 7:58 PM. Those voting in favor were: Todd Duke, Renee Westover, Susan Hamilton, and Brad Lambright. There were no votes against.

Brad Lambright, President

Susan Hamilton, Secretary